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No. 1 In Bridge



WELLINGTON BRIDGE CLUB INC.
	
	
	Action

	
	Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 12th August 2013 at 5.45pm
	

	1
	Present: Kevin Walker (Chair), Peter Barker, Bridget Willcox, Jenny Delany, Christine Haronga, Brad Tattersfield Derek Snelling, John Wilkinson, 
	

	2
	Apologies: Ruth Brucker Maureen Pratchett.
	

	3
	Previous Minutes: The minutes of the Committee Meeting held 8th July 2013 were confirmed:     Jenny/Kevin
	

	4
	Matters Arising:
Alan Grant’s Email The Wellington Congress and regional committee agreed that a lesser number of boards be played in the teams. They are endeavouring to change the date of the Wellington Congress to coincide with a long weekend if a suitable one is available.
Premier Teams  Regional committee has written to NZ Bridge. Joan Waldvogel is to talk to Alister Stuck and Dinnie Hall is also to raise at the NZ Bridge Regional meeting at the end of August.

Dealing Machine. The latest application for funding for a new dealing machine has been unsuccessful. The proposed quiz night is November could be specifically a fundraiser for a new dealing machine.

Printer in Main Playing Room, at present in good working order.
	

	4
	Correspondence
Email from a Member.   Regarding personal score cards  Bridget to reply
NZ Bridge requesting AGM Delegate Details

Bridget to be delegate with Derek as the alternate.
	Bridget


	6
	Directing and Scoring
Dealing Machine –Maureen has requested that the budget for the coming financial year (capital expenditure) allow for the purchase of a new dealing machine.
Laptop in the Motorway Room – Currently there are problems with the laptop. Bridget to follow up
	Bridget


	7
	Financial Report: Financial report tabled with a preliminary report showing a small surplus for the year, there are some adjustments still to be made for insurance and subs.
Accounts payable presented for approval.   John/Peter.
The review of the rents has been a great success, these need to be reviewed on an annual basis.

Rotary have requested a deferment on the latest increase, their first increase was 1st March 2013. the second increase is due to take effect on 1st September. Rotary would like this to be deffered until March 2104. We agreed to this delay.

A Discussion to confirm that Directors are to be viewed as contractor. Bridget to email Maureen, for Maureen to relay to all our current directors.
	Bridget/Maureen

	8
	Managers Report: Tabled
	

	9
	MemMembers and Lessons:  Tuesday night questionnaire had 50 responses. Kevin to liase with Tuesday players.
	

	10
	Tournaments and Social; 
Intermediate Tournament. Christine to do a write  Due to NZ Bridge grading changes we see an issue with limited numbers attending intermediate tournament, should we run a “Restricted Grade” or Multi grade tournament. What about a Regional “Intermediate Tournament”. Kevin to speak to the Regional Committee.
Novice Tournament 5 tables a great day, well done Ruth and thanks to Nan Wehipeihana for her generous sponsorship of this tournament.
Thursday night lesson –, Jenny to liaise with Bridget 
	Bridget


	11
	Interclub. All well, nothing to report
	

	12
	IT: Derek expressed his concern with the current presentation of scores
	

	13
	PR and marketing:. Brad to check out the feasibility of continuing with the social bridge.
	 Brad

	14
	Property:  Main Room, due to the damage sustained during the earthquake we have had a engineer inspection the ceiling in the main playing room. Zac Holter from Plumb engineering has recommended that the ceiling tiles be replaced and the room insulated. We have quotes for this work to be carried out. Preference is for the 600x600 lightweight tiles to be supplied by Foreman’s if we can secure a discount.  We also need specificity of works to be done. Lighting options are still being investigated. The ceiling fans will be re-installed.  All agreed

Damien Palmer to give a recommendation regarding the exterior of the building, as per points raised in the Havill report.
	Kevin/Bridget


	15
	General Business:  
Noted that there appear to be an increase in the number of fouled boards.
Teapots require cleaning. Bridget to ask Helga to help.

Teapots and hot water pots are sometimes confused by the teaperson. Bridget to advise the teapersons.

Name of Rooms. John suggests the two playing rooms should be names of prominent members, past or present.

New Committee Members required, Jenny to put a note in the newsletter.

Board Labels, Derek would like to ensure that all our sets of boards have “colourblind” friendly numbers.
	Bridget

	
	Complaints Sub-Committee. Nil
	

	
	Meeting closed 8.10pm– next meeting Monday 9th September 2013 with an early start time of 5.30pm.
	


Action Items from previous minutes
	1
	Martin Reids “Par Contest” evening. Look at running this.
	Jenny

	2
	Premier Teams: Currently the winners of the Premier Teams receive a free membership to the club for one year; they do however pay the NZ Bridge Levy. For the future we need to look at the possibility of sponsorship. 
	????

	
	
	


